NUdiscs – University of Newcastle Ultimate Frisbee Club

Minutes – Executive Committee Meeting

27th March 2001

Meeting opened: 7:11pm

1. Attendance and apologies

In attendance:

Andrew Pennington
President

James O’Reilly

Vice-President

Andrew Olennick

Secretary

Sturt Wilson

Treasurer

Jonathan Holmes

Social Co-ordinator

Apologies:

Matthew Kelly

Guest – Previous President

2. Minutes from last meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were circulated and read. 

Amendments that were requested from the draft copy circulated earlier were missing and unavailable. It was decided to defer accepting the minutes until the next meeting.

3. Presidents Report

The President was happy with the running of the recent IV. There were good reports from other universities. The President was also happy with the play exhibited by the Newcastle teams.

The President has had discussions with Chris Tola recently regarding AUC and a Disc Golf course (to be discussed later).

Members of the committee have recently attended the Sports Union’s induction and social events.

The club is running games with 25+ in attendance. Training sessions are planned to be held on Wednesday nights.

The Social Secretary suggested that training be held for 45-60 minutes from 7pm, followed by a game. In this way, members who did not wish to train could still turn up at 8pm for a social game.

The President wished to keep Monday as a purely social game from 8pm-10pm.

The Social Secretary reported that the women currently playing are of a much higher skill level than previously. Some women a naturally skilful, others show much promise.

The President reminded the committee members to be overly friendly to women to encourage participation.

4. Treasurer’s Report

The financial report is attached.

Current balance:




$519.26

Anticipated expenditures:



Outstanding Savage Sevens 2000 cheque:
-$175.00


Sunscreen and general expenditure from IV:
-$30.00

TOTAL:





$304.26

5. Newcastle IV

The President was very happy with the event. He expressed his personal thanks to all committee members, and to David Worsley and Beau Rea. It was resolved to give Beau a disc to thank him for his support of the event.

The President received a phone call regarding an incident involving Scott George and one of the marquee pegs. The club needs to encourage the claimant to fill in an incident report in case further action is required later regarding insurance claims.

The issues involving insurance (both University and AFDA) needs to be investigated for AUC. The procedures for incidents need to be clarified.

The Social Secretary conveyed the committee’s thanks to the President in organising the IV.

The Treasurer raised the issue of a winner’s trophy for the IV. IT was resolved that whilst a perpetual trophy is desirable, club funds are not available at present and the event is not well established. A trophy can be instituted in future years and backdated to include all tournament champions.

6. AUC 2001

The President and Secretary met with Chris Tola recently and discussed the administrative structure of AUC. The draft Circular 1 was reviewed at this meeting and circulated at other members of the committee.

The Secretary the main issues and outcomes from this meetings as being:

· The responsibilities of the Sports Union are:

· To distribute information

· Receive calls

· Call for and collect registrations from all teams

· Check and determine eligibility of all players

· Providing ovals and equipment

· Coordinating media

· The responsibilities of the club are:

· Social events

· Catering (including lunches)

· The ovals were booked:

· Oval #1, Monday night to Thursday afternoon

· Oval #2, Tuesday to Thursday, days only

· Ray Watt Oval, Tuesday to Thursday, days only

· Harry Bradford Lounge, Monday night to Thursday afternoon

· Ray Watt Pavilion, Tuesday to Thursday, days only

· Committee Room, Monday night to Thursday afternoon

· The possibility of feature game/s were discussed, one featuring Newcastle Uni

· Professional videotaping was discussed:

· May involve feature games and final

· May involve media

The Treasurer raised the issue of tournament discs.

The President suggested asking club member Carolynne Zambo BA (Design) to produce a design. A token payment from the club was approved ($50 and a tournament disc). An artistic design, similar to the AUC 1998 disc was suggested.

The committee then discussed a preliminary social plan:

· Monday night – Welcome BBQ

· Thursday night – Presentation dinner

· The other 2 nights may include:

· Bar On The Hill (BOTH) event

· Trip to Queen’s Warf Brewery

· “Chill-Out” (trip to a local pub)

· Feature game/s

Action: The Secretary and Social Secretary to see Mark Birmingham from the Union to discuss a social package.

7. Disc Golf course

The President reports that Chris Tola has received a plan for a Disc Golf course on the University campus from ex-member Wade Demmer. Chris wants to implement a full Disc Golf course. Chris has requested support from the club.

It was resolved that the club will give it’s full support to the proposal where possible. However, the club does not have the finances to contribute to the plan.

8. Uniforms

A discussion was held regarding the uniform colours. Some committee members did not like the maroon/grey combination on the existing uniform. The maroon is the traditional colour of the University, thus enabling the uniform to be used for official competitions. It is also unique amongst ultimate frisbee teams.

It was resolved to offer a competition to design the new club uniform. Any person may enter, but it will only be actively advertised to club members. A prize of free shirt and disc will be offered. The uniform should include a logo which could be adopted as the club logo (it could be used on correspondence, discs, etc).

The issue of a team shirt for AUC was raised. It was decided to resolve this issue at a later date.

9. Training / Nationals 2001

The Social Secretary reported that there was not enough support for a Nationals team from Newcastle. It was seen as too expensive for most members. There are 3 or 4 members still interested in being picked-up by existing teams. The President agreed to organise these pickups.

10. General Business

AFDA Membership

Action: The Treasurer to look at paying AFDA memberships for all club members before the Easter deadline. This will then cover any members wishing to play at Nationals.

Surfest

The club has been invited by the Newcastle Floorball Association to participate in a floorball demonstration at Surfest. In exchange, the club will be offered a free space for an ultimate demonstration.

The floorball team should consist of 4-5 people. There is a $300 prize on offer. Games will be 8 minutes in length, with 3 people on the rink at any time.

Schedule:


10:00-10:40 Pool games


10:55-11:05 Ultimate Frisbee demo


11:30-12:00 Floorball playoffs


12:30-12:50 Floorball final


1:40-2:10 Ultimate Frisbee demo

There could be several thousand people watching with a commentator available. It will be held on Newcastle beach. 

Requirements:

· 10+ people. The president advised that he will not be able to attend. Social Secretary to organise.

· A uniform is crucial for appearances (and the demo) – black/white/NUdiscs shirts, black shorts

· Small spiel for commentator. Secretary to organise.

· Scott O’Brien (Floorball) wants to establish a repoire between the two clubs. Vice President to contact Scott and make arrangements.

· Sunscreen, Cones, NUdiscs banner & stakes – Social Secretary to organise.

Next Meeting:
The next meeting will be announced.

Meeting closed: 8:58pm

